
Happy Labor Day!�

“2019 Summer’s End Fair Coming Soon!”�

�

�

September 1, 2019�

22nd Sunday in Ordinary Time�

P 

astoral Notes�

This Monday, September 2nd, 

we plan to continue with a long

�time parish tradition as we celebrate 

our annual Labor Day Liturgy at 9:00 

a.m. in our 1840 historical chapel.  (In 

case of inclement weather, the Mass 

will be offered in the  Church).  A 

continental breakfast will follow in 

our social hall.  �

   At this special Mass, we will be 

offering our intentions for all “who 

labor and are heavily burdened” as we 

will also be praying for the 

unemployed that they may find the 

jobs they are searching for.  Could I 

ask that you join with us in prayer 

that morning, wherever you may 

happen to be, and ask the Lord to 

bless our Archdiocese with more 

priests and religious to serve the 

Church in the years to come?�

May you all have an enjoyable, 

peaceful, relaxing, and blessed Labor 

Day!�

Summer’s End Major Raffle 

Tickets Update!�

   It pays to advertise!  Evidently, a 

number of people heard my plea at 

one of the Masses last weekend.  So, 

we are happy to announce that we 

have less than 100 tickets still 

available from the original 600.  

However, it’s even better than that!  

The number as of last Wednesday is 

87!�

   We have just 87 Summer’s End 

Major Raffle tickets available for our 

2019 Parish Fair.  These tickets can 

be purchased at the parish office 

during the week or by phone or mail.          

Congratulations to Tim and Mary 

Smith who won the last early bird 

incentive drawing last week for $100!  

2019 may be your lucky year!�

   Lawn signs are available at the 

doors of the Church.  It requires 

around 600 volunteers to keep our 

fair “up and running” throughout the 

weekend.  The descriptions of the 

booths and volunteer opportunities 

are listed on our sign�up website, 

“Sign�Up Genius”.  To volunteer, 

please click on the “Sign�Up Genius” 

link found on our parish website.  �

   Any assistance that you or your 

family members could offer would be 

deeply appreciated.  As in any family, 

everyone needs to do their “fair�

share”!  Would you please help?  Can 

we count on you?�

We Received Good News This 

Past Week!�

    As you perhaps know, our parish 

has not had an associate pastor with 

us since Fr. John Peter left here on 

June 23, 2019.  However, we were 

most fortunate to have had some fine 

celebrant/homilists since that time for 

which I am deeply grateful.  We had 

planned to complete a transition to a 

new associate pastor effective last �

                            (cont’d on page 4)�

�
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 St Patrick Summer’s End 

Fair News 

�

Summer’s End Fair Raffle�

Raffle tickets can be purchased in the Parish Office. 

Tickets are $100 each, can be purchased by 

individuals, groups, or split between friends and 

relatives. Next Early Bird Drawing is September 17  

for $100.�

�

NEW this year: First Annual St. Patrick 5k Run/

Walk�

September 21, 2019 10 AM.  To be guaranteed a �

T�Shirt please register soon.  To register for Run/

Walk please visit: www.stpatrickwhitelake.org/5K. 

The course goes through the neighborhood behind 

Dublin Senior Center. If you are interested in being 

a Sponsor for the 5K, please email 

communications@stpwl.org.�

 �

Volunteer Sign up�

The Sign Up Genius is now open. If you have a 

favorite area that you like to volunteer, please sign 

up now. Sign up weekend will be this weekend or 

use the link for the sign up:  http://bit.ly/

SUMMEREF2019�

�

Four Day Ride Bracelets�

Postcards should have arrived last week in your 

mailbox. You can stop in the parish office to 

purchase the 4�day ride bracelets or go online 

through Eventbrite.  Unlimited rides all days of the 

Fair!  This year the bracelets are $40 per person.  

The link for ride bracelets is:  http://

stpatrickssummersendfair.eventbrite.com�

�

Fair Bears�

Thank you to everyone that took a bear to dress for 

the Bear Booth.  If your bear is dressed it can be 

dropped off at the parish office or placed into the 

marked box in the waiting room next to the front 

desk.�

�

Baked Goods for Shamrock Bakery�

Success depends on you!  We need a variety of 

baked goods, homemade jams, etc. for  the 

Summer’s End Fair.  Drop off daily at Bakery Booth 

in Paddy Hall, September 19th�22nd.�

�

Summer’s End Raffle�

  �

Congratulations To�

Tim and Mary Smith�

Ticket #399�

Winner of $100�

The final early�bird drawing will take place on September 

17th for $100.00�

�

Tickets sold:    513�

Tickets Remaining:   87�

  ADMINISTRATION                                               Gay Pousho, Business Manager 

Fair Signs�

If you have a red and white Fair yard sign from previous 

years, please return it to the entrance of the Parish Office.  

We reuse these signs year after year. After putting new 

stickers on the signs that were returned last year, we 

realized that we have only 75 yard signs!�

 

Donations to St. Patrick's Halloween �

Boo�tique Needed �

A new addition to this year's St. Patrick's Summer's End 

Fair is the St. Patrick's Halloween Bootique. Clean your 

closets and basement and donate gently used, appropriate 

Halloween costumes and accessories to be sold in the 

Bootique. Come purchase at low cost a new costume or 

accessories for Halloween! Donate appropriate 

Halloween costumes, both children and adult sizes 

accepted, in the boxes in the Parish Office or in front of 

the School Office by September 18th. If you have 

questions, please contact Lydia Glusko at 

Lydia_gabby@ameritech.net or by phone 248�891�0894. �

�

Book Donations�

If your books didn’t sell at your garage sale, bring them to 

St. Pat’s gym area anytime Thursday, Sept. 19 or 

Friday, Sept. 20.  We also take puzzles.  Sorry, we 

cannot accept encyclopedias.�

�

Thursday Night Dinner�

The spaghetti dinner that you all know and love will be 

back again this year. We will have spaghetti dinner 

(Spaghetti $5.00), in addition to a spaghetti dinner we 

will be selling Pizza ($ TBD) and Sloppy Joes (Sloppy 

Joes $2) on Thursday, September 19 in the Entertainment 

Tent. Bring the kids for dinner and enjoy the rides after 

dinner. �

�

Open Mic Night�

Besides the great food on Thursday we will have an Open 

Mic Night on Thursday, September 19th, in the 

Entertainment Tent. If you were thinking of getting the 

band back together or going solo now is a great time to do 

it. Details on how to sign up will be announced soon.�



“Life” St. Patrick Church, White Lake �

�

TO REGISTER FOR ONLINE GIVING, VISIT WWW.STPWL.ORG�

Page 3�

St. Patrick Video �

Ministry�

Please join us for our 

Weekly Televised Mass�

www.medianetworkofwaterford.org�

SOUTHFIELD: ��

Comcast �

Sunday: 10:00am  (Channel 18)  �

WATERFORD AREA:�

Media Network of Waterford�Comcast�

Sunday: 10:00am (Channel 10)�

Tuesday: 10:00am (Channel 10)�

(AT&T U�Verse subscribers �

Channel  99.  You may pick up any city 

you want to see.  Check local listings.)�

CLARKSTON/INDEPENDENCE 

TWP.:�

Comcast  �

Sunday: 10:00am (Channel 10)�

LAKES AREA: �

(Commerce Twp., Milford, South 

Lyon, Union Lake, Walled Lake, 

White Lake Twp., Wixom, Wolver-

ine Lake)�

Comcast �

Saturday: 6:30pm �

Sunday: 10:00am (Channel 22_�

CTND �Catholic Television Network 

of Detroit: �

(serving all of Southeast MI)�

Comcast �

Number of Households Requesting Envelopes� 2920�

Number of Registered Households� 3075�

WEEKLY OFFERTORY COLLECTION SUMMARY�

WEEK OF 

8/25/19�

�

ACTUAL�

�

BUDGET�

�

DIFFER-

ENCE�

WEEKLY �

OFFERTORY�

$15,379.10� � �

ONLINE GIVING�

$3,052.50� � �

TOTAL� $18,431.60� $17,641.51� $790.09�

�

YEAR TO DATE�

�

$143,470.94�

�

$141,132.08�

�

$2,338.86�

ADMINISTRATION                                                

          Gay Pousho, Business Manager 248-698-3100 

�

�

ELECTRONIC GIVING�

To make your Sunday contribution 

electronically:�

�

If your bank offers free bill pay, we 

suggest you use that service�

OR�

Go to our website at OLLonline.org 

and click on “Parish: then :Online 

Giving”�

�

Either method allows you to choose 

the frequency : one�time, weekly, 

monthly, or annually.  If you are 

contributing electronically and no 

longer wish to reveice evelopes, 

please let us know.  Call Laura at 

248�698�3100 ext. 228,  or 

ljewell@stpwl.org�

��������������_��

PARISH UPDATE�

Have you moved...dropped your 

landline?  Do we have your email?�

Please complete and drop in the 

collection basket.�

�

Name:________________________�

�

Address:______________________�

�

_____________________________�

�

City & Zip:____________________�

�

Phone:________________________�

�

Email:________________________�

Welcome!  Welcome!   

Welcome! 

 

Come join us to welcome our 

new associate pastor, Fr. Susai,�

for breakfast after the 8:00 and 

10:00 Masses on  Sunday, 

September 15th.  We will be 

serving eggs, French toast, 

bacon and fruit, plus beverages.  

The breakfast will be co�hosted 

by the St. Pat’s Men’s Club and 

Knights of Columbus Council 

#13319. The breakfast is free of 

charge.  Let’s all be there to 

show Fr. Susai a true St. Patrick 

Welcome!�

UPDATE!�

This is a very important message 

to everyone who bought tickets 

to the Detroit Tigers game for 

Catholic Parish Night on 

September 10th.  PLEASE 

NOTE:  The bus will be 

departing St. Patrick’s parking 

lot from the west side of the 

church at 4:00 PM SHARP!  No 

Exceptions!  Please arrive no 

later than 3:45pm giving 

everyone enough time to park 

and board the bus for an on�time 

departure. This is very important 

due to rush hour traffic and road 

construction delays.  Watch the 

bulletin for further details as we 

get closer to game day. 

Refreshments and snacks will be 

provided for the trip.�

Go Tigers...let’s play ball!!�
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St. Patrick School Celtic 

Team�

After School Program�

�

Registration and enrollment for the 

Celtic Team after school program 

will take place on Monday morning, 

August 26th between 7:30am and 

1:00pm in Paddy Hall.  During the 

Back to School Event!  Please come 

in and complete required enrollment 

documents for students who will be 

utilizing Celtic Team.  If you have 

any questions about registration or 

enrollment, please contact Celtic 

Team by email at 

celticteam.sp@gmail .com or by 

calling Meg Gillis at 248�392�7578.  

We’re looking forward to seeing all 

of our returning Team members and 

meeting our new teammates!�

�

�

Unleash the Gospel�

Marker 3.2�

�

       Listening and responding to 

God’s Word in the Sacred Scriptures 

must be at the heart of our efforts to 

unleash the Gospel.  One who is in 

love desires to know more and more 

about the beloved.  Since all 

Scripture speaks of Christ, 

immersing ourselves in the Word is 

a way to deepen our initial 

encounter and grow in our 

relationship with Him.�

      God’s Word is “living and 

active” (Heb 4:12); it renews our 

minds and changes us.  The more 

grounded we are in Scripture, the 

more we are able to understand 

God’s marvelous plan and to see the 

events in our lives with the eyes of 

faith.  Through Scripture, we learn 

to hear God speaking to us 

personally:  “In the sacred books, 

the Father who is in heaven meets 

His children with great love and 

speaks with them.” As God’s Word 

is dynamic, so must our response be: 

we take the Word to heart and apply 

it to our lives.�

      An evangelizing parish is one in 

which parishioners continually 

study, talk about, and pray with the 

Scriptures.  To this end, parishes 

must make Bible study resources 

available, particularly to put the 

Scriptures in context for those who 

know them only through the 

readings proclaimed at Sunday 

Mass.  Parishioners also need to be 

taught how to do lectio divina, 

reading Scripture in prayerful 

conversation with God.  As Pope 

Benedict XVI stated:  Since 

“ignorance of the Scriptures is 

ignorance of Christ”, making the 

Bible the inspiration of every 

ordinary and extraordinary pastoral 

outreach will lead to a greater 

awareness of the person of Christ, 

who reveals the Father and is the 

fullness of divine revelation.  For 

this reason, I encourage pastors and 

the faithful to recognize the 

importance of this emphasis on the 

Bible.�

Prayer for Students�

Dear Jesus,��

Thank you for the gift of 

learning!�

I want to grow closer to you��

in everything I do at school.�

In math and science, help me to 

see your beautiful plan �

in the world.�

Help me to discover new stories�

and values as I read and write.�

In arts and music, help me to be 

creative.�

In sports, help me to treat my 

teammates�

and my opponents fairly.�

Help me to learn new skills��

in technology.�

Jesus, you are the perfect 

teacher.�

Help me to listen with open 

ears,�an open heart, and an open 

mind�

to all my teachers at school.�

Help me to treat my classmates�

with care, kindness, and 

respect.��

Thank you, Jesus, for school!�

                    (Pastoral Notes cont’d)�

�

July 1st, but we had an extended 

delay in India due to some recent 

requirements from the Immigration/

Naturalization Division of our U.S. 

State Department.�

    Last Monday, August 26, I 

received some long�awaited good 

news that we will soon have a new 

associate pastor here, hopefully by 

next weekend�September 7 & 8.  I 

want to thank you for the prayers 

you offered and for the personal 

concern that you expressed to me 

during the past eight weeks.�

     Now, it is official!  

Archbishop Vigneron appointed Fr. 

Susaikannu Esack S.A.C. to our 

parish effective July 1, 2019 for a 

period of 3 years.  Fr. Susai and I 

have had a few brief conversations.  

I am certainly looking forward to 

having his assistance as a full time 

associate pastor.  We will provide 

some further background 

information about Fr. Susai as this 

becomes available to us.  I hope 

that you will welcome him as 

cordially and warmly as you have 

welcomed all the priests who have 

served you over the years.�

    We plan to offer a “Welcome 

Breakfast” for Fr. Susai on Sunday 

morning, September 15, after the 

8:00 and 10:00 Masses.  We 

express our thanks to the members 

of our parish Men’s Club and 

Knights of Columbus Council for 

making this available. Hope to see 

you there!�

  Peace and Joy in the Lord Jesus 

Always,�

                             Fr. Tom�
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St. Patrick Religious Education Kicks Off September 22/23rd!!!�

�

Registration is currently underway for the various Religious Education Programs at St. Patrick.�

We encourage sign up as soon as possible!�

Grades PS�5

th

�

Religious �

Education�

Registration has begun for the 2019�2020 St. Patrick Religious Education program.  

This year, we are accepting online registrations (register and pay online), as well 

as, traditional registration (complete forms/pay in person).�

We will offer two different sessions in 2019�2020:�

Sunday Morning:  9:45 am � 11:15 am for 4�year�old Preschool through Grade 5.�

Monday Evening:  5:45 pm � 7:00 pm for Kindergarten thru Grade 5.�

All details can be found on our website, as well as the link to sign up for Religious 

Education � please go to: www.stpatrickwhitelake.org and click on the Religious 

Education Registration Tab and follow the instructions.�

First Eucharist�

& �

Reconciliation�

Preparation�

If your child will prepare for the First Eucharist/Reconciliation Sacrament in the 

Fall, we also have an additional monthly Sacramental Preparation class they must 

attend.   Registration for this program requires that you are enrolled in the either 

Religious Education Class or St. Patrick School.  You will also need to provide a 

copy of your child’s baptismal certificate.�

��

All details can be found on our website, as well as the link to sign up for Religious 

Education � please go to:�

www.stpatrickwhitelake.org and click on the Religious Education Registration Tab 

and follow the instructions.�

�

Grades �

6th � 8th�

Genesis & �

Logos�

Genesis & Logos meets bi�monthly on Monday’s for grades 6

th

�8

th

 in a fun, casual  

environment from 6:30 pm � 8:30 pm.  Please visit www.stpatrickwhitelake.org/

middle�school and complete the forms and submit to the Religious Education office 

at 248�698�4388.�

Calling All Catechists...�

�

Are you interested in sharing your faith with our future Church??  Consider being a 

catechist.  We are still looking for a couple of Catechists/Catechist Aides on Mondays (5pm) 

or Sundays (9:45am) beginning in late September�March.  If interested, please contact 

Shannon Fresquez at sfresquez@stpwl.org.  �

�

We are specifically looking for the following:�

�

Monday�Lead Catechist, Adult Aide and Teen Aide for 4th Grade�

Monday�Adult Aide for 2nd Grade�

�

Thank you for your prayerful consideration!�

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION BEGINS IN 3 WEEKS!    SIGN UP NOW!!!�
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�

Works of Mercy Opportunities �

for Confirmation Candidates                                        

and anyone looking to �

“Unleash the Gospel” �

by being a Joyful Missionary Disciple!�

�

Summer’s End Fair!!�

Thursday thru Sunday, �

September 19�22�

�

Use this link to sign�up:�

http://bit.ly/SPTEENSEF2019�

�

SpTeens and Confirmation candidates traditionally 

host the “Poppery” and Pizza booths.   Teens will be 

needed to take tickets and serve the goodies at these 

two booths.  Help will also be needed to set�up the 

week of the fair and cleanup on Sunday evening.  

Come enjoy the Fair but don’t forget to volunteer 

too! This is a great way to earn Confirmation service 

hours!  Contact jcavanaugh@stpwl.org for more in-

fo.�

�

Babysitting for Sacramental�

 Preparation�

Saturday, October 19th, 2:45�4:45pm�

Help watch the siblings of those involved in the 1st 

Eucharist and Reconciliation preparation process 

while their parents attend the parent session.  

Babysitting takes place in the Youth Ministry Room.�

Contact jcavanaugh@stpwl.org for more info.�

�

�

YOUTH MINISTRY      jcavanaugh@stpwl.org       248�698�3100 ext. 225�

                                                            �
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�

Send Our Teens to NCYC!�

      We are planning to take 6 of our High School 

Teens who are very involved in the Parish Ministries 

on an ALL EXPENSE PAID TRIP to the National 

Catholic Youth Conference in Indianapolis this No-

vember. BUT WE NEED YOUR HELP!�

      �

.  We began with 100 en-

velopes labeled $1 to $100 

to start and still have many 

envelopes that still need 

homes.  Please consider 

taking one of them home 

and returning in next 

week’s collection with the 

suggested dollar amount.  

Any amount will be great-

ly appreciated.  The dis-

play is outside the parish hall on the weekends and in 

the parish office area throughout the week.  Thank 

you in advance for your 

generosity and continued 

support of our parish teens! �

Help us raise $2,800 to feed 10,000 people�

�

On Saturday, February 1, 2020, families from St. Patrick Parish will gather to pack 

10,000 meals! BUT, we first need to raise $2,800�

�

This is a service project for middle school and high school students and their parents. 

Save the date � 100 volunteers will be needed!�

�

Kids Coalition Against Hunger is a 501 c 3 humanitarian food relief organization whose 

mission is to significantly reduce the number of hungry children in the USA and feed starving children 

throughout the world.  WE WELCOME YOUR DONATION TO HELP THIS CAUSE �

� �

•�Mail a check, money order, or cash to:�� •�Make an on�line donation:�

Kids Coalition Against Hunger�� � https://www.kidscoalitionagainsthunger.org/donate.html �

P.O. Box 930784� � � � (note “St. Patrick’s Feb 1 White Lake”)�

Wixom, MI 48393�

ATTN: St. Patrick’s Feb 1 White Lake�� � Your donation is fully tax deductible�

��
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�

YOUTH MINISTRY                          Julie Cavanaugh, Youth Ministry Coordinator                                               

jcavanaugh@stpwl.org       248�698�3100 ext. 225�

CONFIRMATION Teen and Adult �

Facilitators STILL NEEDED!!�

�

We have a VERY LARGE group of 

Candidates this fall and are looking 

for more TEEN and ADULT MEN-

TORS to help guide those preparing 

to receive the sacrament in �

November on their journey towards Confirmation.  

Can you commit to a less than 3 month volunteer 

position?�

�

Come answer your own Confirmation calling.  Con-

tact jcavanaugh@stpwl.org for more information.�

 St Patrick Middle School �

             Faith & Fun!�

�

Attention middle school 

aged students �

(grades 6�8.) �

�

Join us 12 times this year for Genesis & Logos.    

This unique program they meets bi�monthly on 

alternating Mondays from 6:00 to 8:30 PM. We start 

the evening by sharing a meal followed by prayer/

worship in the chapel, catechesis and social time in 

our gym. We have added many outside activities 

making this a fun and friendly way to share their 

Catholic faith with their peers. Genesis Logos is an 

opportunity to be a “practicing Catholic.”  We begin 

on September 30th.  Register today!  (Online or in 

our office�

�

�

�

Save The Date!�

Saturday, November 9th at 3:30 PM�

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FAMILIES PREPARING FOR 1

st

 EUCHARIST are re-

quired to attend this presentation as session #2 of 

the preparation process.   The PARISH COMMUNITY is 

invited to join the adventure.   DON’T MISS THIS WON-

DERFUL OPPORTUNITY! 

 

Parables include:  •The Barren Fig Tree• The Rich Fool • 

The Unjust Judge and the Importunate Widow • The Los 

t Sheep • The Prodigal Son • The Pharisee and the Tax 

Collector• The Two Debtors • The Good Samaritan • The 

Parable of the Sower�

ENTERTAINING:: Christ’s parables 

are brought to life using drama and 

humor.  This is a fun and creative 

way to be engaged in scripture 

while gathering the resounding 

messages of goodness.  You’ll 

laugh. You’ll cry.  

INTERACTIVE: Using audience 

participation and improvisation the 

stories are experienced in a fresh 

way.  Prayer and dialogue help to 

foster the lessons of love. 

HOLY: Stories written by God the 

Father, as told by Jesus the Son, 

brought to you by the Holy Spirit.   

�

Middle Schooler with a Monday Evening 

Conflict?�

No Worries!  We have a group of middle school 

students who will be growing their faith in a small 

group that plans to meet on 10 Sunday evenings 

throughout October�March.  They will follow the 

video based “Chosen�This is your Catholic Faith” 

program with small group discussions.  This is an 

alternative to the Genesis and Logos evenings for 

those with Monday night conflicts. �

Here’s our meeting dates for the Sunday group:�

9/29 5:30�7:30pm Praise and Worship in the Lakes 

area at St. Benedict’s in Waterford�

10/6 6�8pm Session at St. Patrick Parish�

10/13 8am�6pm Holy Fire Great Lakes opportunity�

10/20 5:00�8:30pm  Come encounter Christ in 

Clawson @ Guardian Angels (take a bus from St. 

Pat’s)�

11/2 11am�8pm WIND middle school conference 

opportunity @ Divine Child in Dearborn�

11/3   6�8pm Session at St. Patrick�

11/17 6�8pm Session at St. Patrick�

12/8   6�8pm Session at St. Patrick �

2/9     6�8pm Session at St. Patrick�

1/12   6�8pm Session at St. Patrick�

1/26  6�8pm Session at St. Patrick�

3/1    6�8pm Session at St. Patrick�

3/15   6�8pm Session at St. Patrick�

For more information on this alternative opportunity 

to continue forming the faith of your bust middle 

schooler please contact jcavanaugh@stpwl.org.�
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Prayer / Faith Sharing Tent �

Volunteers Needed!�

�

Looking for Individuals filled with the Holy Spirit, 

to welcome, Share our Faith and Offer Prayers 

to Fairgoers this year!   

We ask for your participation to make this a success!  We will be 

meeting to finalize the planning of the booth/event on September 3rd 

and 9th  (7:00pm St. Patrick Meeting Room).  Your ideas are 

welcome!  For booth volunteers, we will meet on Sept. 16th for 

fellowship and training/discussion.  Looking forward to expanding this 

ministry and another successful year at our Fair! 

We know your heart is seeking something more!  St 

Patrick’s has many offerings through which you can 

quench your thirst.  The key to strengthening your 

relationship with Jesus is to put Him in your day.  

Jesus is a priority.  Bible Study is a way to make 

sure that you leave the earthly world outside for an 

hour or two, and share with community the beauty of 

scripture.  Please look at the many options and then 

reserve your spot!�

�

You can contact   Lisa Powaser at 

lpowaser@stpwl.org. �

Register on�line through the website. (Go to 

Adult Formation, then to Bible Study.)�

Register the evening of the class. (It is better to 

register before the start date to make sure 

you have a book.)  �

�

IS THERE A FEE?�

�

There is a small fee of $15 per person.  This is to 

allow us to continue offering quality 

programs.  It helps with the price of the books 

which is usually about $30 per book.  �

�

Book of Romans       Greg Finn�

�                 Wednesdays 7�9pm�

                         Parish Office Meeting Room�

      Roman’s (Ascension)�

� �       Begins September 11th�

______________________________________________�

Gospel of Mark      Pam Marx & Sandy Griffiths�

                                 Tuesdays  9am�Noon�

                             St. Patrick Meeting Room�

                                  Begins September 11th�

_______________________________________________�

Gospel of Mark       Pam Marx & Sandy Griffiths�

                                         Couples Study   �

                                 Wednesdays  7�9:30pm  �

                                     Adult Meeting Room�

                                    Begins September 10th�

_______________________________________________     

Mary Queen of Heaven  (Fall Study)�

�                        Ellen Piechocki                                                

�               Wednesdays  8:15�10:00am�

                                Adult Meeting Room�

�                     Begins October 2nd�

                                (Pick up materials 9/25)�

____________________________________________________                 

Walking with Purpose� Living in the Father’s Love�

                                         Spring     (Winter Study)�

                                     Ellen Piechocki�

Wednesdays  8:15 � 10am�

Adult Meeting Room�

Time TBD�

_______________________________________________�

Book of Romans        Lori & Neale Clark�

                                      Tuesdays 7�9pm�

                               Courtyard Meeting Room�

                         Begins September 3rd  (bi�weekly)�

_______________________________________________�

Book of Romans         Michele Weickel�

                                Fridays  9:30am � Noon�

                              St. Patrick Meeting Room                                  �

                       Begins September 13th  (bi�weekly)�

Congratulations to St. Patrick Volleyball �

and Soccer Teams!�

�

The fall sports are underway and our St Patrick 

Volleyball Team was victorious at last weekend’s 

volleyball tournament.  Here are the results:�

�

6�1 Volleyball…..2nd Place�

8�2/8�3…..winners in their respective brackets�

JV Soccer...1st Place in Tournament�

JV Soccer…..3rd Place�

Varsity Soccer…..2nd Place�

Congratulations to all our teams!�

�

Men’s Open Gym�

�

St. Patrick Parishioners!�

 Men’s 30 & Up Open Gym starts back up on 

Sunday, September 8th around 8:30pm �

in the gym.�



“Life” St. Patrick Church, White Lake �

�
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ATTENTION!�

In your monthly envelope packet you will 

find a pink envelope.  Please use this 

envelope to donate to Christian Service.  

The poor are in need. Thank You!�

�

�

�

Area Blood Drives�

Sept. 2 � Temple Israel       �

3725Walnut Lake Rd.  W. Bloomfield�

                           9am � 3pm�

Sept. 10 � KCC�Kensington Orion�

           4640 S. Lapeer Rd.  Lake Orion�

Sept. 17 � Lowe’s, White Lake�

            8550 Highland Rd.  White Lake�

                        11am�5pm�

     St. Vincent de Paul   �

        Kroger Program�

�

      The St. Vincent de Paul Society of St. 

Patrick White Lake is receiving Kroger 

Community Rewards dollars. This money is 

used to help clients in need of food, rent or 

utility assistance.  If we could get our 

Kroger customers to link their Kroger Plus 

cards to our St. Vincent DePaul 

Conference, we could help even more 

families in need. 

     All you need to do is go to Kroger.com, 

sign into your Kroger rewards account and 

choose community rewards from the top 

banner.  In the search box enter 83173 to 

find our SVDP conference. This will link 

your rewards card to St. Patrick SVDP, and 

a percentage of your purchases will go to 

the poor we serve. 

     You will still receive your rewards 

points! 

COMMUNITY COLUMN�

�

St. Frederick’s School Memorial Mass 

and Reunion�

     The Annual Pontiac St. Frederick’s 

Mass and All Class reunion will take 

place on September 8, 2019. The old St. 

Frederick School will be open that 

morning from 9:30am till 10:45am for 

those who would like to walk thru the 

hallowed halls once again. The Mass 

will be celebrated at 11:00am at St. 

Vincent De Paul Church. The luncheon 

will follow at Santia Hall on Cass Lake 

Rd. In Keego Harbor. Tickets are 

available at Kennedy’s Irish Pub on W. 

Huron St. in Waterford or contact Jim 

Russell at 248�363�42098. E�mail 

address is: st_freds_alumni@yahoo.com. 

Ticket deadline is September 7, 2019. 

Anyone that ever�attended St. Fred’s is 

welcome.�

�

Made for More � Visions of the 

Promised Land�

With � Christopher West, Music by 

Mike Mangione.  Wednesday September 

25

th

, St. Patrick Brighton, 711 Rickett 

Rd., Brighton, Mi 48116, 7�9:30 pm. �

For more information, contact Jeanine 

Velasquez � 810�444�1961 or 

diego_jeanine@hotmail.com �

�

Family Law Assistance Project�

     Intake at Oakland County Law 

Library, 1200 N. Telegraph Rd., Pontiac, 

West Wing Extension 2

nd

 Floor. Every 

other Wednesday 1�4pm. Family law 

emergencies which are unable to wait 

for a Clinic day may call 248�335�0125.�

�

Rachel’s Project�

     On average, there is a five to ten�year 

period of denial during which a woman 

who was traumatized by her abortion 

will repress her feelings. Come find 

release from your anguish and 

experience forgiveness and hope on a 

Rachel’s Vineyard retreat. For more 

information call 248�494�6363 or visit 

www.detroitrachelsvineyard.org.�

�

Free Child Development Classes�

     Check out the ongoing class series at 

Oakland Family Services, 114 Orchard 

Lake, Rd., Pontiac 48384. Call Margaret 

Sclesky, ELC Trainer at 248�858�7766 

ext. 300 or msclesky@ofsfamily.org�

Kelly Brittingham, Coordinator�

248�698�3100 ext.215        kbrittin@stpwl.org.�

CUB SCOUTS�

Now is the time to join Cub Scout 

Pack #326!  A meeting will be held 

on Tuesday, September 10th at 

6:00pm in Paddy Hall.  Please 

contact Darin West at 248�739�6381 

and come join us!�

Personhood�

“The presumed stripping of personhood 

from embryos has other frightening and 

horrifying dimensions for pro�life 

people. It is probably safe to say that in 

our society, the relationship between 

mother and child is assumed to be the 

most intimate, most sacred and most self

�sacrificing relationship of all. To the 

people who assume that the embryo is a 

child, the logic is clear: if even the most 

sacred, least ‘worldly’, last ‘useful’ 

relationship can be disrupted no 

relationship is safe. As one mother said, 

“if a baby can’t be safe in his mother’s 

womb, where can he be safe?” �

(Kristin Luker, “Abortion and the 

Politics of Motherhood”.)�

 �

Lakes Area Right to Life�

The next Lakes Area Right to Life 

meeting is Tuesday, September 10

th

 at 

6:30pm in the Highland Township Board 

office on Livingston Rd. With all that is 

going on, please join us and see what 

Right to Life is doing in Michigan.�

PARISH NURSE MINISTRY�

How much exercise do women need?�

        Unfortunately, there is not a 

magic number of hours that a woman 

can exercise to prevent cancer from 

occurring or to lower risk. But we do 

know that some is better than none, 

and more is better than less. Also, 

more vigorous activity is more 

effective than less vigorous activity. 

The American Cancer Society 

recommends (healthy/eat�healthy�get�

active/acs�guidelines�nutrition�

physical�activity�cancer�prevention.�

html) all adults engage in at least 150 

minutes of moderate intensity or 75 

minutes of vigorous intensity activity 

each week, preferably spread 

throughout the week. �

     Examples of moderate intensity 

activities include brisk walking, 

dancing, leisurely bicycling, yoga, 

golfing, softball, double tennis, and 

general yard and garden maintenance. 

Examples of vigorous intensity 

activities include jogging, running fast 

bicycling, swimming, aerobic dance, 

soccer, singles tennis, and basketball. 

All of these activities are in addition to 

those that are part of your usual 

routine at home and work� things like 

walking from your car to the garage 

and climbing a flight of stairs.    You 

can get more information at the 

American Cancer Association.�

               Cam West RN, Parish Nurse�



            www.stpwl.org                 �

�

�

EM3 Christian Kopicko � Coast Guard�

HM1 Geraldine Petrick � Navy Re-

serves�

SPC Kerrye Petrick � Army Reserves�

Lt. Paul Campbell � USN�

Sr. Airman Eric Kelly � Airforce�

Corp. Dion (Cavill) Thomas � Marines�

Major Andrew Atanasoff � USAF�

Major Kathleen Atanasoff � USAF�

S SGT Casey Crowley � Marines�

PFC Dustin Crowley � Nat. Guard�

Capt. Joseph Payne� Army�

Michael Territo� Navy.�

Andrew Lucas�USMC�

Jesse Arbuckle� Navy�

E�1 Jacob Collins � National Guard � 

U.S. Army�

2nd Lt. Marcel Cloutier � Air Force�

Lt. Kirk S Seleski � U.S. Army�

Lt. Tommy Doot, US Army Special 

Force�

Austin Oberlander US Army�

Sarah Schneider US Air Force   �

Please Pray for Our 

Men& Women in 

the �

Military�

Ottie Kowalis�

Wally Krzycki�

Blanche Newton�

Michael Newton�

John Gentile�

John Hanna�

Julie Komasara Muir�

Louise Hall�

Chris Gilmore�

Guadalupe Aguillar�

Joe Warden�

Matthew Yost�

Mike Flanigan�

Freida Beaudoin�

Joan Crawford�

Frank Goeddeke�

Laura Brown�

Brian Klaus�

Melissa Nelson�

John Merriam�

Butch Buechel�

Robert Leonard�

Lily Robichaud�

Angelica Alonzi�

Dan Scott�

Nicole Bowman�

Jim Ledgley�

Cindy Nicolay�

Mary Ann Klakulak�

Bob Mendlesky�

Kathryn Schneider�

Charles Brincat�

Michael Murphy�

Michelle Hall�

Deb & Bob Ervin�

Taylor Bailey�

Jason Kirk�

Sr. Shawn Bernard�

�

 �

  After  8am           After 10am�

   Hosted by:                  Hosted by: �

September 1�

…..Knights of Columbus…..�

�

September 8  �

Bob & Jan Brines          Bible Study�

                                         Group�

�

We want to remind all parishioners 

and visitors that you are welcome 

and encouraged to join us in fellow-

ship at coffee & donuts after the 

8am and 10am Mass every Sunday 

in the social hall.�

�

If you or your service organizations 

are interested in volunteering to host 

coffee & donuts, please contact 

Kathryn Schneider in the Christian 

Service office at 248�698�3100 ext. 

17.  Students and catechists can 

earn community service hours.  It is 

super easy and we will train you.�

Please Pray �

for the Sick…..�
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Coffee & Donuts�

This Week’s Readings 

 

Monday, September 2 

Labor Day 

1 Thes 4:13-18 

Lk 4:16-30 

Tuesday, September 3 

1 Thes 5:1-6, 9-11 

Lk 4:31-37 

Wednesday, September 4 

Col 1:1-8 

Lk 4:38-44 

Thursday, September 5 

Col 1:9-14 

Lk 5:1-11 

Friday, September 6 

Col 1:15-20 

Lk 5:33-39 

Saturday, September 7 

Col 1:21-23 

Lk 6:1-5 

Sunday, September 8 

Wis 9:13-18b 

Phlm 9-10, 12-17 

Lk 14:25-33 

Kelly Brittingham, Christian Service Coordinator 

kbrittin@stpwl.org � 248-698-3103 

CHRISTIAN SERVICE 

Good Morning God�

�

      Come and fill my day with 

new breath, that I may be a living 

hymn of praise to you.  As I begin 

this day, I thank you that last 

night was not my last night.  For 

one more day, you have given me 

the gift of life.  May  I embrace 

all that you are to me, the light 

from heaven and songs of the 

earth, the joy of my heart, and the 

hope of all my dreaming.�

      May your love be my calling 

this day, and may I this day 

proclaim your power and 

promise.�

      A new day.  A new encounter 

with you.  A new reason to sing.�

      For this I give you thanks.�

                        Amen.�


